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FINSTALL PARISH COUNCIL
  Ref: 10/14 P.942
MINUTES of an ORDINARY MEETING of FINSTALL PARISH COUNCIL

held on Tuesday 4th March 2014 at 7.30 p.m. in the Village Hall
A ten minute period was set aside before the meeting commenced for Public Participation.   No members of the public attended.
^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^

 
Those present were:

Chairman Cllr Jon Prescott, Cllrs William Taylor, Christine Orr-Cooper, Caroline Spencer, Norman Hewer and Wendy Molloy.  Cllrs Kit Taylor and Peter Whittaker were also in attendance. 
1.
APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Cllr David Clifford who was working late and the Clerk Pat Jones who was on holiday.  These minutes were taken by Cllr Christine Orr-Cooper.  
2.
MINUTES Ref.  09/14 P.938-941
Minutes recording the meeting held on the 4th February 2014 as circulated, were taken as read and approved.  A copy of the minutes was unavailable for signing and it was agreed these minutes would be signed at the next meeting. 

3.
DECLARATION OF INTEREST:
Councillor Christine Orr Cooper declared an interest in item 9 Finance and declined to enter into the discussion.
Cllr Kit Taylor was welcomed to the meeting and the following issues were raised with him:
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a) Parking on verges in Finstall Road.  It was agreed that not a great deal could be done to ease this situation but Richard Clewer from WCC had been invited to have a look.  It was confirmed that one of the residents was running a business from the house and building materials were being stored on the driveway, Cllr Kit Taylor said this was a common problem in Bromsgrove.  Cllr Norman Hewer suggested the possibility of planting trees on the verges.  It was confirmed that John Godwin lives on Finstall Road and perhaps District Council could bring some pressure to bear.  Finstall Parish Council have written to the residents although there are mainly only three residents causing these problems.  It was confirmed that they do not cause an obstruction.  It was agreed to raise this issue in the next edition of Finstall Focus.
b) The proposed new speed restrictions would mean a 30mph limit right up Finstall Road.  Cllr Kit Taylor said that he had received complaints of vehicles coming off the carriageway on to the .Oakhalls Estate at very high speeds which was particularly dangerous at school times.  Drivers seem to ignore the change of speed down to 30mph.

c) Prison Vans – residents had been asked to log all vehicles passing through the village and these vehicles have rarely been seen in Finstall over the last few months.

d) Proposed development in Penmanor – Cllr Kit Taylor said he had spoken to the planning department and they had no knowledge of this scheme to date.  Cllr Kit Taylor was shown the drawing of the proposed development.  Cllr Will Taylor explained that the development is in the ‘residential envelope’ and Cllr Norman Hewer also mentioned that BDC had first approached residents before Finstall Parish Councli were aware of the proposal.

.

19.45 Cllr Peter Whittaker joined the meeting

Cllr Whittaker was invited to comment on the new development following a brief explanation.   Cllr Kit Taylor said that planning permissions are being sought but there is little building taking place.  The unsuitability of access to the new development was discussed at great length.
Cllr Whittaker expressed his condolences following the death of Peter Loveday.

Cllr Kit Taylor confirmed that he had money in his “divisional fund” available which could be used for a bench for the playing field.  This needs to be spent before the next financial year.  Cllr Kit Taylor left the meeting at 19.55.
4.
PROGRESS REPORTS FOR INFORMATION

a)
Bob Hollick had confirmed that the salt/grit had been delivered to his yard and that it was of a much better quality than last year.  Noted.
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b)       It was confirmed that all declarations including the declaration of  

Pecuniary Interest Form  in respect of Wendy Molloy had been submitted to BDC. Noted.
5.
CORRESPONDENCE

Items  a), b), d), e), f),  were all noted.

c)
It was noted that there is minimum flooding in the country lances of Finstall. Cllr Whittaker stated that a resident in Lower Gambolds Lane had dammed the stream (approx 12” high).  Worcester Water Management had written to him and the dam had been removed.Noted

g)
Cllr Caroline Spencer confirmed that she would be attending the Fly a Flag for the Commonwealth ceremony on 10th March. Noted.


h)
It was confirmed that diversion signs were up in Dusthouse Lane and that the work had commenced. Noted.
6.
PROPOSED SPEED RESTRICTIONS IN FINSTALL
It was confirmed that a Public Notice had been received from WCC which proposed to impose a 30mph limit on all unlit roads in Finstall.  Copies had been placed on the notice boards for residents comments before 12th March.  Noted.

7.
PROPOSED PENMANOR DEVELOPMENT

This item had already been discussed fully at the beginning of the meeting.
8.
PLANNING APPLICATIONS FOR CONSIDERATION
Planning Applications:  13/0780 The Stables, Pikes Pool Lane   One additional conservation velux window to the rear of the property.

It was confirmed that Finstall Parish Council had no objection to this application.


Planning Approvals:   

Application to make alterations to the Sewage Pumping Station in Finstall Road.
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Application Ref 13/0798: Extension and alterations to existing property at Finstall Park, Walnut Lane.

It was confirmed that Finstall Parish Council did not object to either of these proposls.


Planning Refusals:    None to date

Planning Matters:    None to date 

9.
FINANCE 


a)
RECEIPTS:

Interest Money Manager Account 11th January

   0.10


b)
PAYMENTS:


Resolved – It was resolved that the following payments be made:

Tardebigge Cider (Carol Service Refreshments)


139.50


Citizens Advice Bureau Grant




  75.00

SLCC Annual
Membership





  76.00

Three Counties Payroll January 2014 (DD) 



  14.04


Pat Jones Salary and Expenses Febuary 2014

  Including Windows 7 programme installed on computer

 
 together with anti virus and new hard drive.



383.83

WCC Supply of 1 tonne bag of rock salt for bins


  90.00











          £778.37


10.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING: 

Resolved:   The next meeting will be the Annual Parish Assembly followed by  an  Ordinary Meeting of  Finstall Parish Council to commence at 7.00pm on Tuesday 1st April 2014 in the Village Hall.
OTHER MATTERS FOR DISCUSSION ONLY  - not referred to in the Agenda
Cllr Molloy raised the issue of the 30mph speed sign in Alcester Road  as it appeared to be rotting away, the Clerk was asked to contact WCC highways about this problem.   She also reported that the verges were looking quite messy by the flower trough at the end of Pikes Pool Lane.  Caroline Spencer agreed to call and inspect this problem.  Resolved.
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Cllr Hewer brought up the question of the advertisement boards outside the Rugby Club.  It was thought that this fencing was completely out of character with the Village and if it is intended that they should be there permanently then planning permission should be sought.  Cllr Whittaker was asked to look into this. Resolved.
Cllr Spencer asked Cllr Whittaker
 why some drains are cleared and others are not.  The cross roads in Walnut Lane was mentioned particularly and it was suggested that the soil should be taken away from the side of the road to avoid it being knocked back in or lay a pipe. Resolved.

Cllr Will Taylor reported that Stan Baldwin had passed away at the weekend.
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.20p.m.

Signed…………………………….                               Date……………………………..                                                                                                                    

_1064084564

